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 Little Malvern & Welland Parish Council

Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 15th November 2010
Present 

Cllrs. Mr R Cousins (Chairman), Mr D Atkinson, Mrs A Calvesbert, Mr P Hancock, Mrs B Hill,

Mrs K Jefferies, Mrs M Pettit, Mr M Upright.
In Attendance
County Cllr. Mr T Wells; District Cllr. Mr D Watkins; Mr D Sharp (Clerk) and two members of the public.
Before the meeting the continuing problem of cars parking on verges was discussed.  Although these were the jurisdiction of WCC the Clerk was to ask as many event organisers as possible to deter such behaviour.
A request was made to renew ‘no dog waste’ stickers on rubbish bins.
127/10
Apologies 
Cllrs. Mr P Haynes, Mr G Spencer, Mr S Try (accepted).  
128/10
Declarations of Interest and changes to be notified to the register of interests
There were none.
129/10
Minutes

To consider for adoption the minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 18th October: These were accepted as an accurate record and they were signed by the Chairman.

130/10
Progress reports and other matters arising from these minutes

· Planning Decision 10/01022/FUL: The MHDC officer report had been circulated to councillors and District Cllr. David Watkins hoped that all future reports would be made available.  He assured the meeting that any future application that the Parish Council objected to would be referred to the Southern Area Committee.
· Overgrown Footpaths: Cllr Upright was to liaise with the footpaths wardens regarding prioritising maintenance.
· Speed Limit Review: The Clerk reported that he had no further news regarding changes to Garret Bank and Marlbank speed limits.  Cllr Tom Wells reported that he had met with a representative from the safer roads partnership and residents of Garret Bank who had expressed reservations about any change.
· Pheasant Inn: MHDC had responded to a request for information regarding any change of use.  In effect the premises would need to be up for sale for 18 months before any change would be considered. 
· Bus Stop Timetables/Fence Repairs: Timetable covers had been replaced but the fence on The Marlbank over the brook still needed attention.
· Parish Council Website: Contact details for local groups were to be added and the web address was to be more widely advertised.  
131/10
Reports by District and County Councillors and other Representatives.

District Cllr. David Watkins responded to a request at the last meeting regarding the caravan showroom on the Gloucester Road.  He confirmed that no planning application had been required for the change of use.
Due to other commitments Cllr Watkins had to leave the meeting.

County Cllr. Tom Wells suggested that the Parish Council could include a newsletter in the Parish Link magazine.  He also commented on the resignation of the leader of WCC, George Lord, and that a successor would be elected later this week.  Of concern was the recent Ofted report designating WCC Children’s Services as unacceptable.  £43.5M of cost cuts had been identified for consultation, including the possibility of removing bus subsidies.  Although these were expected to target towns and cities the Clerk was to write to Chris Holloway at WCC advocating the retention of the 363 route.
132/10
Committee & Working Party Reports & Recommendations

Playing Fields
One round of the monkey bars was damaged and was to be removed.
The Clerk was to enquire whether Smart Cut would be able to cut and maintain a path at the foot of the bank bordering Spitalfields so that a nature walk could be created along the stream.
Pavilion Group

Part of the Preschool fence had blown down and, although it had been temporarily fixed, a permanent solution had been requested of EG Carter.
Cllr Atkinson reported that discussions were ongoing to secure 100% rate relief for the building.

133/10
Planning Applications

The following application was considered:

	Application No
	From
	Details

	10/01326/HOU
	Mr K Hart

Rose Cottage, Marlbank Road
	Replace flat roof with pitched roof.


It was agreed to return ‘no comment’ on this application.
134/10
Correspondence

The following correspondence was presented:
	FROM
	
	SUBJECT

	WCC
	
	Temporary Speed Limit

	Bridgwater & Coulton
	
	Information Requests/Health & Safety Files

	WCC
	
	Snow Clearance

	WCC
	
	Parish Community Payback

	MHDC
	
	Community Services Brochure

	WCC
	
	Third Local Transport Plan

	WCC
	
	Priotitising ROW Maintenance

	MHDC
	
	Pheasant Inn

	Football Foundation
	
	Information Requests

	MHDC
	
	Village Hall Energy Efficiency

	WCC
	
	Winter Services

	MHDC
	(i)
	SWDP (Prior Lodge 24/11 6.30-8.30pm)

	MHDC
	
	Thornfield, Marlbank Road, Welland (MH10/01022/FUL)


(i) Decisions on the South Worcestershire Development Plan were not expected until May 2011.

135/10
Finance
To authorise payment of invoices presented:

The following payments were approved: 
	From/Due to
	Date
	Amount
	Details

	Jeremy Moore
	25/10
	£208.00
	Lengthman Duties (October)

	Smart Cut
	18&29/10
	£176.26
	Grass Cutting (October)

	Royal British Legion
	29/10
	£20.00
	Poppy Wreath

	JRB Enterprises
	03/11
	£68.44
	Dog Gloves

	DA Sharp
	-
	£175.00
	½ year Expenses 2010/11

	Edwin Hardman
	15/11
	£72.00
	Handyman (£90 gross)

	DA Sharp
	15/11
	£293.83
	Clerk’s Fee (£367.43 Gross SP23)

	
	TOTAL
	£838.53
	


After these payments are made accounts will be as follows

	Reserves Lloyds B/F
	£96.88
	
	Current Account B/F
	£5756.38

	
	
	
	
	

	Reserves Bank Of Ireland B/F
	£2834.68
	
	WCC Lengthman (Sep)
	£208.00

	Interest
	0.26
	
	Malvern Joggers
	£30.00

	
	
	
	November Payments
	(£838.53)

	Total Reserve C/F
	£2931.82
	
	Current Account C/F
	£5155.85


BUILDINGS ACCOUNT

	From/Due to
	Receipts
	Payments 
	Details

	Balance B/F
	£74.93
	
	

	Bridgewater & Coulton
	-
	£705.00
	Health & Safety Reports

	Low Carbon Building Phase
	£13,691.50
	
	Ground Source Heat Pump Grant

	
	
	
	

	Balance C/F
	£13,061.43
	
	


136/10
Any other matters for report or for future consideration
It was noted that St James Church had been awarded £62,000 to help pay for central heating and toilets, although some match funding had to be raised.
Concerns were raised regarding overflow ‘on street’ parking outside the Marlbank Pub during busy events.  The landlord was to be consulted.

Cllr. Mary Petit had been elected Chair of the Pre School.
137/10
Date of the next meeting

Monday 20th December 2010 was confirmed.  

There being no further business the meeting concluded at 9.30 pm.
